BOARD OF PILOTS
MINUTES

DATE:



January 10, 2014
PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:


Robert Schulman, Esquire, Chairman




Michael Derby




Captain Mark Fithian





Captain Eric Nielsen





Captain Michael Prenger




Mike Reagoso
OTHERS PRESENT:

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director





Elizabeth Trimble, Board Counsel





James Bartlett, Esquire

ABSENT:


Captain Mark Adams




David Chenowith

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Schulman called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Captain Prenger, seconded by Captain Fithian, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 11, 2013 meeting as submitted.
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


Michael Derby gave the following report:

Incidents

12-06 
Waiting for Coast Guard.  Have investigator check on status.

Motion (II) was made by Captain Nielsen, seconded by Captain Prenger, and unanimously carried to accept the Incident Committee's Report.
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PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT


Captain Nielsen reported a 10% decrease in arrivals compared to last year due to closure of Bethlehem Steel and coal shipments being down.  Number of shifts were also down in 2013.  The "Pilots Years of Service" report indicates that 14 pilots have 25+ years of service and could retire at any time.  It also shows that a majority of pilots have less than 25 years of service.  The "Pilot Ages” report shows the number of pilots broken down by age categories.  There are a large number of pilots 55 years of age and older but the largest number is in the 35-39 category.  Six pilots are expected to retire in 2014.  There is no change in the tonnage report.    


The "Proposed Pilot Complement" report projects the number of pilots-in-training needed through 2020.   Captain Nielsen stated he anticipates starting two new pilots-in-training each year to keep the total number of pilots at the desired level.    He does not recommend starting anyone in April or June, but may recommend selecting two to start in November.
PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE

Chairman Schulman urged that efforts be made to keep in contact with the individuals on the list so that they remain interested in being selected for a Maryland pilotage position.  Ms. Edwards said she will work with the outreach coordinator to develop a report or newsletter.
WORK RULES COMMITTEE

There was no report of the Work Rules Committee.
QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE


Chairman Schulman reported that Ken Riffle, Daniel Tyson, and Ryan Brune are eligible for upgrades to unlimited licensed pilots as of March 1, 2014.  


Motion (III) was made by Captain Prenger, seconded by Captain Fithian, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Qualification Committee.

OTHER BUSINES


Due to scheduling conflicts, the Board agreed to reschedule for the April meeting to April 17, 2014 at 2 p.m.  A revised meeting schedule will be prepared and sent to Board members.
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ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Captain Fithian, seconded by Captain Nielsen, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:50 a.m. 


With Corrections

Without Corrections
SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN ROBERT B. SCHULMAN
APRIL 17, 2014
